
 

 

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency is investigating high levels of lead and arsenic in the soil at the 17000 E. 

Road Site. EPA wants to take samples from your home and your neighbors’ homes to confirm pollution from 

the site is not getting into your drinking water.  

 
 

Step 1 

EPA will take water samples from a faucet in your home. 

 

 
  Technicians will run water for up to 10 minutes. This flushes out the line and draws fresh water from your 

well. 

 

 

Step 2 

EPA will collect several bottles of water from your tap. Each sample is used to test for a different pollutant. 

 
 

Step 3: 

   EPA takes your samples to a lab. A representative will contact you to go over your results and discuss any 

next steps. 

 

 
 

If you are interested in having your water sampled or if you have concerns or questions, please contact: 

 

        Kristina Behnke, On-Scene Coordinator           Ruth Muhtsun, Community Involvement Coordinator 

        behnke.kristina@epa.gov muhtsun.ruth@epa.gov 

        312-353-1057                                                     312-886-6595      
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